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MINUTES OF SC—AICAE MEETING
May 31, 2005

Flying Star Café

723 Silver Avenue SW, Albuquerque, NM 87102

Attendees:

Simental Francisco

Savannah Gene

Anne Oandansan

Becca Rae

James Simermeyer

Merrick Tate

Dathan Tsosie


Nathania Tsosie

Lou Weller


Patrick Willink 

Nathania Tsosie, president, called the meeting to order at 6:11 pm. 
Savannah Gene then gave the treasurer’s report. The UNM SGAO account balance is approximately $700, and the Wells Fargo account balance is $512.08. 

The students who attended the Navajo Nation Capitol Studio (NNCS) including, Nathania, Savannah, Simental, and Dathan all gave a brief reflection about their experiences.  Tamarah Begay and Ivan Shorty, professional members, also attended the studio but were unable to attend the meeting.  NNCS was organized primarily by the ASU AICAE Chapter and was held on May 20th-23rd in Window Rock, Arizona. The studio was organized as a charette, with four groups made up of two professionals and students from UNM and ASU.  The first day was scheduled for presentations and tours of Window Rock, and the design process began soon afterward.  Student pin-ups and a small banquet was held on Friday evening at the Navajo Nation Museum.  Saturday was set aside for the groups to complete their designs and the designs were presented on Sunday morning.  After the presentations were over UNM AICAE students and professionals met to reflect on their experiences.  Most students recognized that there was an obvious difference between the way the ASU and UNM students perceived the capital in 70 years.  
Nathania then gave a brief overview of the National AICAE Conference that was held in Scottsdale, Arizona from May 26th-27th.  She mentioned that David and Tamarah did a good job on bringing Native identity into architecture and planning, through presentations from Phoenix Diné, Inc., the first showing of the documentary Living Architecture-Aboriginal Architecture, which features the different architecture found throughout North America.  Nathania and Savannah also gave presentations on the UNM AICAE chapter and also the Indigenous Planning Division and the professional members were proud of the work that the UNM AICAE Chapter has done. 
Nathania brought up the Nageezi Design Build which is a project sponsored by ASU, and is coordinated by Daniel Glenn.  Mr. Glenn is a Crow architect who recently joined the ASU faculty.  This project will run from June 2nd to July 3rd and normally has a fee, however Mr. Glenn has invited our members to volunteer for weekends.  For more information, Nathania can be contacted.  
Patrick Willink, President of Kiva Club, discussed a project that they would like AICAE to cooperate in.  The project is the Larry Casuse Memorial, and is just getting underway.  Kiva Club and Ursula Casuse, Larry’s sister, are now in the early stages of planning this memorial, including the memorial location (UNM Gallup campus), funding for the memorial, approvals/politics. Since many of our members are planners, they can help in the planning stages, and the architects can help in the design concept. Kiva Club would like to have a concept of the memorial by the next Larry Casuse Memorial Event.  Patrick will draft a formal letter asking for UNM AICAE assistance.  
There are several recruitment opportunities over the summer, including the American Indian Summer Bridge Program and TRIBES.  AISB has given us June 21st to present to their students, however TRIBES has not given us a date. Since Anne Oandasan, Vice President, will be the Head Residential Advisor for this program she will find a date for us.  There are also other programs such as the Summer Transporation Planning program, NAPCOE, MEP, all of which need to be contacted.  Savannah Gene will be presenting to the AISB students.  

Lastly, we talked about possible fundraising events that we could sponsor, and ideas that have been generated in the past.  In the beginning of the spring semester Becca Rae had brought up the idea of sponsoring a raffle, however she did not receive enough feedback or help to conduct this.  Now that the students have more time this may be a feasible event.  The prizes can be donated from companies, professional and student members and will not cost AICAE much; however student support will be needed in order to accomplish this.  A tentative timeline was made after the students agreed to help with the raffle.  We will start soliciting for prizes now, have the donations together by August 4th, and hold the drawing during the Fall 2005 AICAE Conference in October.  Nathania suggested that we also have small fundraisers throughtout the semester, such as bake sale or popsicles sales.  This way we will always have money for small purchases.  Becca brought up the idea of selling during the Pueblo Feast days, such as dart throwing, or bake sales.  Another event that could be profitable is the Little Beaver Powwow, Golf Tournament, and the Navajo Nation 4th of July fair.  These will all be discussed during a separate fundraising committee meeting, which Becca will chair.  
The schedule for the remainder of the summer is: 


-June 20th, 6 pm Lou Weller’s office


-July 11th, 6 pm on campus


-August 1st, 6 pm Location TBD

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
